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On the CallOn the Call
Significant Activity

On July 30, 2025, Sergeant Cordero and Officer Hall responded to a one vehicle crash on State Route 48 in 
front of Kendrick Moving and Storage. Upon officer’s arrival, a female motorist was inside the crashed vehicle 
attempting to leave the scene. Officers spoke with the motorist, and she stated that she had been consuming 
alcohol that evening and appeared to be intoxicated. The motorist was transported to the hospital for 
evaluation and was issued a citation for OVI and Operation of a Motor Vehicle without Reasonable Control. 

On July 20, 2025, Sergeant Cordero and Corporal D. Williams responded to a residence in the 3000 block to 
Township Line Road for a domestic complaint. As officers arrived, a male subject was found on the front porch 
and told officers “I hit her, take me to jail.” Upon investigation it was found that the male had slapped the female 
in the face during an argument. The male was charged with Domestic Violence.

On July 20, 2025, Sergeant Sweet and Officer Bronnenberg met with a female complainant at the Clearcreek 
Township Police Department who reported she had just been assaulted by her adult son at her residence in the 
3900 block of Springboro Road. She stated he also attempted to smother her with a pillow and put his hand 
around her neck. Officers obtained an arrest warrant for the male and responded to the residence with the 
assistance of The Warren County Tactical Response Unit. The male refused commands from officers to come out 
of the residence. After a few hours, officer’s made entry, and the male was taken into custody without incident. 
The male was charged with Strangulation, Domestic Violence, and Inducing Panic.

On July 13, 2025, Corporal D. Williams and Officer Bronnenberg responded to a residence in the 1700 block of 
Wandering Stream for a domestic complaint. The female caller stated that her husband had forcefully pushed 
her out of the way when they were both walking through the same doorway inside the residence. This caused an 
injury to her ear. Upon investigation, the male was charged with Domestic Violence.

On July 9, 2025, Corporal Morgan was notified that the Ohio State Patrol was in a vehicle pursuit of a motorist 
that was traveling 154 Miles Per Hour on Interstate 75. The vehicle was being monitored by an OSP aircraft and 
was seen traveling North Bound on North State Route 741. Officers from the City of Springboro also responded 
to the area to assist. Officers located the vehicle on North State Route 741 and witnessed numerous hazardous 
traffic violations. Corporal Morgan attempted to stop the vehicle using his emergency lights and siren. The 
motorist continued to flee and performed a three-point turn in front of Corporal Morgan’s Vehicle. The vehicle 
then proceeded to drive in the opposite direction as Corporal Morgan attempted to pin the vehicle against the 
guard rail to end the pursuit. The vehicle eventually drove into a ditch at West Pekin Road and North State Route 
741 and was immobilized. The male driver was charged with Failure to Comply with Order or Signal of a Police 
Officer and other charges from Ohio State Patrol.

Excellence Excellence 
Through TrainingThrough Training

All officers attended a wellness training on stress management.
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